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Inspire - Challenge - Succeed 

Dear Parents, Pupils and Staff, 

 

As we approach the festive season, I am delighted to share 

with you what has been happening in school over the past few 

weeks and what we have to look forward to. 

  

Our talented choir has been spreading holiday cheer with their 

renditions of Christmas songs at Lakeside Shopping Centre. 

Their performance not only showcased their musical abilities 

but also represented our school admirably in the wider     

community.  I know that the parents in attendance were     

incredibly proud and we received a number of compliments 

from members of the public as they stopped to listen to the 

children sing. Thank you to Mrs Waller for all her hard work 

preparing the children.  The choir will be performing again  

tonight as part of the FTCA Christmas Bazaar. 

  

Over the past three weeks, we had the pleasure of conducting 

tours for prospective parents considering Tudor Court for 

their children's school in 2025.  I must commend our         

exceptional prefects - Laila, Noah, Zach, Evie, Sydney, and  

Adam - who served as tour guides. Their knowledge,          

enthusiasm, and professionalism garnered numerous positive 

comments from our visitors, truly exemplifying the caliber of 

pupils we nurture at Tudor Court. 

 

Our Year 6 children are eagerly anticipating their upcoming 

educational visit to Kew Gardens next week. This trip forms an 

integral part of their Cycle 2 learning, providing them with  

invaluable hands-on experiences to complement their       

classroom learning. 
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On the sporting front, our pupils have been actively           

participating in various inter-school competitions, representing 

our school with distinction in Cross Country, Basketball, and 

Football. The children’s dedication and sportsmanship are a 

source of pride and it is lovely to see a range of boys and girls 

representing the school with such enthusiasm. 

  

This is always an exciting time to be working in a primary 

school. Rehearsals are taking place across the school and I am 

excited to see the children perform to their parents over the 

next couple of weeks. As we embrace the festive spirit, I would 

like to remind you that our much-anticipated Christmas Bazaar 

is scheduled for tonight.  In preparation for this event, today is 

a non-uniform day, allowing pupils to express their individuality 

while contributing to our festive preparations.  

 

Looking ahead to the final week of term, we will be serving our 

traditional Christmas dinner. To enhance the festive           

atmosphere, pupils are welcome to wear their Christmas  

jumpers with their school uniform from next week onwards, 

should they wish to do so, rather than waiting until the day of 

the Christmas dinner. 

  

Finally, congratulations to our winners Harley and Jack who 

chose the name for our eagerly awaited wraparound provision. 

Both boys had suggested Tudor’s Treasures, which was voted 

as the preferred name by the staff who will be running the new 

provision. We will have an official opening ceremony of      

Tudor’s Treasures once it is up and running. 

  

I look forward to seeing many of you later at the Bazaar.  
 

Phil Kyriacou  
 

Head Teacher 



 

Well done to all of the classes who have won the          

Attendance Trophy!!  Keep up the good work! 

 

Week Beginning 25th November:   

  

 

Week Beginning 2nd December: 

 

 

 

Congratulations…. 

Year Class Teacher % Wins 

R 5 
Mrs Tindale /  

Mrs Tighe 
93.3% 2nd 

1 6 Mrs Tedder 99% 6th 

2 11 Mrs Payne 100% 3rd 

3 13 Mrs Leach 97.7% 3rd 

4 16 Mrs Field 100% 3rd 

5 20 Mr Cole 97.5% 2nd 

6 24 Miss Kirby / Mrs Burgess 98.0% 7th 

Please download the reach more parents app to keep up 

to date with all our school information.  We use this app 

for all our communications including school letters,    

medical messages, reminders, calendar events etc 

 

We also now use this for all school payments including 

school meals and trips.  

 

Reach More Parents App 

Attendance Trophy Awards 

Congratulations to the children who have been awarded a 

sports award certificate and trophy, as nominated by                  

Miss Woodford: 

 

Week Beginning 25th November:   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Week Beginning 2nd December:   

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sports Certificates and Trophies 

Year Name 

1 Raani P 

2 Alexandros L 

4 Class 16 

5 Mason S 

Year Name 

1 Hallie B 

4 Olivia P 

5 Darcie R, Iris-Blossom H, Arabella D 

6 Laila G 

Year Class Teacher % Wins 

R 4 Ms Green 93.7% 5th 

1 7 Mrs Waller 97.2% 4th 

2 9 Ms Routley 96.7% 5th 

3  13 Mrs Leach 97.3% 4th 

4 15 Mrs Sukutiene 99.0% 5th 

5 20 Mr Cole 95.7% 1st 

6 24 Miss Kirby 98.3% 6th 



News & Information…. 

Congratulations to Harley - class 7 and Jack - class 24 who 

were the winners of the ‘Name our Club’ competition.  

Both Harley and Jack chose Tudor Treasures and this was 

the voted favourite. 

 

We would also like to say a big thank you to everyone 

who entered this competition, there really were some    

amazing names and it was very hard to choose just one. 

Name our Club Winners! 

In November, Mark represented Tudor Court at the   

British School Judo competition in London, where he won 

a Gold medal.  

 

Mark also represented Tudor Court again at the British 

School Judo competition - Northern County where he 

won a Silver Medal.  

 

Winning a medal at a regional school competition qualifies 

Mark to enter the British School Championships in March 

2025. 

Text 

Tudor Court have been awarded a Bronze Certificate 

from Thurrock Foodbank in response to our harvest    

appeal.  Our donation weighed in at a wonderful 220.6kgs. 

 

Thurrock Foodbank would like to pass their thanks on to 

all the staff, parents and pupils for their kindness. 

 

Our certificate can be seen at the end of the newsletter. 

 

 

Thurrock Foodbank 

We would like to send thanks to everyone who attended 

and purchased a book at the Book Fair and thank you to 

all the staff who came along and supported us during the 

event. 

 

It was another successful event and we are now able to 

secure free books for our school all thanks to the money 

raised through the books sold. 

Book Fair Success 





What Parents Need to Know about Snapchat 

As one of the most popular messaging apps available, Snapchat sees an enormous amount of usage 

across the globe with a significant number of those utilising the platform being under 18.  For that 

reason it is important to understand the potential risks to younger users when spending time on 

this app. 

 

Of course, it can be difficult to identify every hazard associated with the platform, let alone what can be done to mitigate 

these concerns. The below guide lays out the key online safety risks of Snapchat, as well as how to safeguard young      

people while they use the app. 

Ask the Tech Guy 


